MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, MAY 17, 2017
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, May 17, 2017, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on April 28, 2017 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report:

1. The No Trespassing Signs have been ordered and will be ready this week. 
2. Lights for Fifi Island Breakwater are ordered. The company is replacing the ones that due no work because they were under warranty.
 3. Phase 2 adding breakwaters at Thunder Bayou still needs a boat ride to discuss placement. 

4. The After the fact permit to repair the back levee is on the notice period waiting on comments and then the permit can be issued. 

5. The permits for the original segmented rock breakwater will have to be reapplied due the different dates from the signatures and issue date. The permit has expired but will be applied for. 

5. We are working with the Corps and DNR on the Hebert Street Levee. No work can be done to the levee until the permit is secured.

President Camardelle thanked commissioners, town council, CPRA, Jefferson Parish Councilmembers Roberts and Templet, Senator Alario and Representative Gisclair for working together to find the funding needed to temporarily repair the Hurricane Protection Levee on the western end of the island. The project should take 60 days to complete. The permanent fix would be to add segmented rock breakwaters in the gulf along the whole shoreline of Grand Isle. Everyone should stay alert because hurricane season officially starts June 1st. Mayor Camardelle stated he is monitoring the Session currently underway in Baton Rouge. We will be scheduling the boat ride along Thunder Bayou for the placement of segmented rock breakwaters. 
The following resolution was introduced and will be considered June 1, 2017:





Resolution




A resolution renewing the tax millage of 4.660 mills.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to approve to fix the bulldozer and order the necessary parts needed for the repairs.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 12:04 p.m.
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